

PARKS AND RECREATION

Phone: 405-366-5472 Fax: 405-366-5470

September 29, 2022

Honorable Mayor and Councilmembers,

Norman Regional Health Systems presented a T-SET Healthy Living Program - No Smoking Plan at the September 1, 2022, Norman Board of Park Commissioners meeting. The presentation included a proposal to ban smoking and the usage of tobacco products and/or vapor products on all indoor/outdoor City of Norman Park owned/operated property, including at the Westwood Golf Course and park parking lots.

The Park Board discussed the proposal, as well as the recommendation Norman City Council adopt a comprehensive ordinance that prohibits tobacco/vaping at City of Norman Parks, which would make the City of Norman eligible for additional Healthy Incentive Grants for Communities from the State Tabacco Stops With Me (TSET) fund in the amount of \$100,000.

Park Commissioners voted to approve and recommend the TSET No Smoking Plan, prohibiting smoking and the use of tobacco products and/or vapor products on all indoor/outdoor City Park-owned or operated property, including the Westwood Golf Course and all park parking lots. The vote by Park Commissioners was unanimous and took place at the September 1, 2022, Park Board meeting.

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me through the Parks Administrative office.

Kristi Wright, Chair

Board of Park Commissioners